ZBA minutes for Eric Recos Variance Appeal

March 8th  2024  5PM

19 South Main Street (Stowell Building) 

Attending:


Amy Fagin, ZBA chair

Phil Delorey, Building Inspector & Zoning Agent 

Scot Broderick, ZBA secretary

Bruce Dunbar – ZBA member

Anan Zurba - observer 
Minutes
Amy opens the meeting at 5pm.  She asks if there is any old business that needs to be attended to. Board members respond that there is none. 

Amy brings up the new business of the Barletta's request for a building permit for the Lovers Lane property. The board reviews blueprints and drawings of the structure to be built.  For the benefit of the ZBA, Phil reviews the basics of what a non-conforming structure is and that this property falls into that category. He further explains that he will deny Barletta's application for a building permit and they will the petition the ZBA for a variance since the ZBA is New Salem's variance granting authority.

Amy reviews the steps the ZBA will take when we receive the petition from the variance.

Phil brings up that he is retiring at the end of April so hopes we can schedule a meeting regarding the Lovers Lane property before then so he can attend.  Phil regales us with a bit of history of being a building inspector since 1988.  We all congratulate him and thank him for his service.  Phil leaves the meeting.

Amy brings up the idea of having a ZBA pizza party for the members to do the on-line Citizens Planner Training Collaborative that Massachusetts provides for zoning boards. The board agreed it was a good idea and to do the training at the Stowell building. 

Scot asks to review the petition process Phil had described.  Amy reviews the process and Bruce describes the variance we would issue as “boiler plate” language that protects the town. He references the issues with “the former” Barletta project.  Amy agrees and further reads the text of the statute for non-conforming properties. 

Scot asks to confirm that the Lovers Lane property is owned by a trust. Amy confirms yes and that the building permit application lists Vincent Barletta and John Bulman as Trustees of the 37 Main Street Trust.  
The board further discusses concerns about Barletta's use of the property and whether we can make stipulations when granting the variance, particularly around the issue of parking which is also a concern of the abutters. Amy felt that the building permit itself would limit the use of the property to residential.

Bruce and Scot voice concerns that since the property is owned by the trust which also owns the museum, they could end up using it for overflow parking or other museum business. Amy felt that as a single family home the amount of parking allowed was automatically limited.

Amy says she will check her calendar and reach out to us to set a date to do the Citizens Planner Training.  

Scot moves to close the meeting, Bruce seconds it, all board members vote yes to close the meeting.


